From the Office of the Secretary of the New Hampshire State Grange

June 25, 2012

Dear Subordinate & Pomona Secretary,

For the most part Grange activities have ended for the summer and it is time to get all of your Grange records organized and in good order. The summer months can be an excellent time to catch up on your record keeping and any problems that you may need to handle.

A good place to start is with your enclosed June 2012 Quarterly Report that is due back to me by July 15th for Subordinate secretaries and July 20th for Pomona secretaries. Included in your packet is:

June Quarterly Report Form

Return envelope (to mail your quarterly report back to me)

Subordinate Report to Pomona (needs to be sent to your Pomona Secretary) <u>Pomona Secretary's</u> will not have this report in their packet.

2012 State Grange Banquet reservation information

JUNE QUARTERLY REPORT

It is very important that your Grange dues are paid by the due date, if your Grange wants to be able to vote at State Session in October. If any of your members addresses have changed, please let me know so that I can keep my records and the Granite State Granger address labels up to date. We still seem to have members saying that they have not been receiving a copy of the GSG.

SUBORDINATE REPORT TO YOUR POMONA GRANGE

Please send this report to <u>YOUR POMONA SECRETARY</u> by July 15th. There are so many times that your Pomona Secretary does not know if your Grange has lost a member by death, demit or suspension. In order for your Pomona Secretary to keep his/her membership records up to date he/she is totally dependent on you for the information about Pomona members.

2012 STATE GRANGE BANQUET RESERVATION INFORMATION

It may seem way too early to send out this reservation information; however our Annual State Grange Celebration Banquet will be held on Saturday evening, October 27th. All banquet reservations and payments will need to be received by Tricia Taylor no later than Friday, October 12th. Once again, Tricia (State Ceres) will be the only individual handling the reservations for the banquet. Please send all reservations and payments to Tricia. All checks for the banquet need to be made payable to NH State Grange.

My next letter will contain information regarding our Annual 2012 State Session to be held at the Ashworth By The Sea, Hampton Beach from October 25 thru October 28.

Fraternally, Carolyn J. Ross, Secretary NH State Grange